
February 11, 2020 
 
Re: HB: 2601 
 
Dear Education Committee Members, 
 
We are Kansans and we believe that Medical Freedom is our right. 
 
We have Vaccine Injured twins and I can tell you the horror we have lived through and 
still continuing. Our diagnoses include Autism, Asthma, Auto Immune issues, Allergies, 
Tumors and host of lifelong illnesses. 
 
You do NOT grow out of Autism, you have to learn to grow with it. 
 
My sons Mercury and Aluminum level was measured when he was 7.  There was an 
immense load of heavy metals that would be toxic to an large adult, much less a child. 
 
There is NO transparency when it comes to vaccines, especially the HPV. Which is 
being pushed to promote MERCKs loss with other failed products as well as lining the 
pockets of government officials who accept bribes, oh I meant Lobbying for  
“contributions” for their votes.  
 
Why would VAERS pay out over $4 Billion in vaccine injury cases if these vaccines 
were all “safe and effective”? Because they’re NOT. 
Please for the love of God and humanity, do not force this Medical Tyranny on our 
population. Read your constitution, if you still are a believer in truth and we are praying 
you still are, do NOT vote for this government overreach of our rights. 
 
Where there is Risk there must be Choice. 
 
Beverly L Tovar 
Olathe, KS 


